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September 11, 2020 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:  Case No. AO-2020-0237 

AMI Opt Out Tariffs 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (Missouri Water) LLC, I am providing herewith to the 
Missouri Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) for filing, in electronic form, the 
following tariff sheet: PSC MO No. 16, Original Sheet No. 6. 

 
This tariff sheet is applicable to the former Empire water customers who are now 

customers of Liberty Utilities (Missouri Water) LLC. This is an original tariff sheet, although it 
represents changes from the tariff sheet currently in effect. The changes are to clarify that, for 
AMI opt out customers, the default procedure will be to disable the two-communication 
portion of the AMI meter. The use of a non-standard (non-AMI meter), so long as available, 
will continue to be an option for customers. These tariff changes have no impact on rates or 
charges. 
 

On August 11, 2020, revised tariff sheets addressing this same issue were submitted for 
Liberty Utilities (Missouri Water) LLC, for all Liberty water customers other than the prior 
Empire water customers, as well as for The Empire District Electric Company.  

 
Please bring these filings to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate 

Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns you 
may have regarding these filings. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

            Diana C. Carter   


